GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON
MRS. PEARL TUSH
WILLIAM VOYLES
MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREASURER

October 10, 1977 Town Hall

At a special meeting of the Greenville Town Board held this date, the board, upon recommendation of Mr. Robert Gibson, appointed Mr. Gary Getrost Water Utility Superintendent, seconded by Pearl Tush. Mr. Ernest Purvis recommended Mr. Getrost for the position based on Mr. Getrosts' past performance as an employee under the C.E.T.A. program.

A caucus of board members Mr. Gibson, Mr. Voyles and Ms. Tush recommended a salary of \$12,000 per year with an increase of \$300.00 per year upon receipt of Mr. Getrosts' license. This recommendation was approved by all board members.

Mr. Getrost, informed of the salary and conditions set forth by Mr. Gibson regarding responsibilities of the job of Superintendent, accepted the position.

Mr. Getrost asked the board if a page system could be rented inasmuch as it would be of value in locating him if a problem existed at the office or filtration plant. He informed the board that the cost of such system would be \$25.00 per month including repairs, if necessary. Mr. Gibson made a motion to rent the page system for Mr. Getrosts' use, seconded by Bill Voyles.

Meeting adjourned by Robert Gibson.

Respectfully.

Jack E. Sprigler Clerk-Treasurer

Robert E. Gibson

Robert G. Sisson

President